Accident and Emergency Department

Ketamine Sedation in Children

Lanarkshire Quality Approach CERTIFIED



WHAT IS PROCEDURAL SEDATION?

Procedural sedation is when we use medication to help your child stay calm and relaxed during a procedure (treatment). It reduces any anxiety, pain, and unpleasant memories your child might have of a procedure.

WHAT MEDICATION WILL BE USED?

The medication that we use is called Ketamine. It causes sedation (sleepiness and relaxation) in patients who need a brief painful or unpleasant procedure. It lasts for about half an hour.

Ketamine is injected into a vein through a drip or, less commonly, into a muscle.

When your child is sedated, they can appear awake but they are not aware of their surroundings. They may drool saliva, have watering of the eyes and may breathe loudly. Occasionally they can make random movements with their body or have twitching movements of their eyes, but they are not aware of what's going on.

Is it different from General Anaesthesia?

Yes. Unlike general anaesthesia, your child does not stop breathing and they do not need a mask or breathing tube to breathe for them.

SAFETY AND SIDE EFFECTS?

Ketamine is very safe when used appropriately. Less than 1 in 100 children will have a serious side-effect. Rarely, some patients will need help with their breathing while they are sedated. In 0.02% of cases your child may need to be given a general anaesthetic with a breathing tube placed in their windpipe to help their breathing.

Occasionally, your child might have bad dreams either when they are sedated or afterwards. This only lasts a for a short time and has no lasting effects on your child. It can help your child if you encourage them to imagine positive things before the injection. A calm manner and distraction with music, bubbles, toys etc. can also be helpful.

How long does it take to recover from sedation?

Usually it will take 1-2 hours for your child to fully recover. During this time, he/she will be closely monitored by trained staff to make sure they have a smooth recovery. Please do not try to waken up your child early.

It is common for your child to vomit after the procedure, but this should settle quickly. Once your child is alert and has normal vital signs (heart rate, blood pressure, and breathing), you can take him/her home.

WHAT TO DO AFTERWARDS?

Your child might be slightly sleepy or clumsy afterwards. They should be closely supervised for the first 8 hours after discharge from hospital. For the next 24 hours, they should not:

- Get involved in strenuous or sporting activities.
- Use play equipment such as monkey bars, climbing frames etc.

Do let your child sleep, and eat and drink only small amounts to reduce the risk of vomiting.

If you have any concerns that your child may be having problems that are linked to the sedation that they have received, please contact your local Emergency Department. You can discuss the issues with a senior doctor or nurse.

CONFIDENTIALITY AND THE USE OF PATIENT INFORMATION

NHS Lanarkshire take care to ensure your personal information is only accessible to authorised people. Our staff have a legal and contractual duty to keep personal health information secure, and confidential. In order to find out more about current data protection legislation and how we process your information, please visit the Data Protection Notice on our website at www.nhslanarkshire.scot.nhs.uk or ask a member of staff for a copy of our Data Protection Notice.

NHS Lanarkshire - for local services and the latest health news visit www.nhslanarkshire.scot.nhs.uk NHS Lanarkshire General Enquiry Line: 0300 30 30 243

NHS inform - The national health information service for Scotland. www.nhsinform.org
Tel No: 0800 22 44 88

If you need this information in another language or format, please e-mail Translation. Services@lanarkshire.scot.nhs.uk





Pub. date: July 2022
Review date: July 2024
Issue No: 01
Clinical lead: